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E-Mail 
Sam8349@aol.com  
 
Mr. Rene Ahwal  OCD-SW-13-2761 
Rayan Used Wholesale Tire 
1150 Arbor Glen Circle 
Winter Springs, Florida 32708 
 
 Orange County – SW WACS # 100855 
 Rayan Used Wholesale Tire – Waste Tire Processing Facility  
 First Request for Additional Information 
 Permit Application No. 0314658-002-WT-TO 
 
Dear Mr. Ahwal: 
 
The Department has received the “Application for Transfer of Permit or Notification of Name 
Change.”  The application was signed by you.  The application was dated July 19, 2013 and 
received July 29, 2013.  We have assigned Permit No. 0314658-002-WT-TO to the application.   
 
The application is for the transfer of permittee for Rayan Used Wholesale Tire from Aziz Mounir 
to Rene Ahwal.  The following item remains incomplete.  Evaluation of your application will 
continue to be delayed until all the requested information has been received.  Pursuant to Section 
120.60(2), Florida Statutes, the Department may deny an application, if the applicant, after 
receiving timely notice, fails to correct errors and omissions, or supply additional information 
within a reasonable period of time.  Accordingly, please provide the additional information 
within 30 days of the date you receive this letter.  Submit one copy of the requested information 
to the Department and reference the above permit application number in your correspondence. 
 
In order to complete the transfer of permittee application, the Department must receive proof of 
financial assurance from the new permittee.  The Department has approved a cost estimate of 
$30,000 on January 17, 2013.  This amount will allow for a maximum of 20,000 waste tires to be 
on site at any one time (which includes used tires).   
 
As the new permittee, you are required to secure a financial mechanism for $30,000 prior to the 
Department issuing the transfer of ownership permit modification.  The financial mechanism 
needs to be coordinated with our Tallahassee office.  Financial responsibility arrangements for 
the facility for the approved amount are to be made with the Financial Coordinator, Susan 
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Eldredge, Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-
2400, solid.waste.coordinator@dep.state.fl.us.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Kim Rush at (407) 897-4314 or by e-mail at 
kim.rush@dep.state.fl.us or contact Susan Eldredge by email at 
Susan.F.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us or by phone at (850) 245-8740.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
_______________________  
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste and Air Resources Program  
 
 
cc:    
FDEP Solid Waste Coordinator, solid.waste.coordinator@dep.state.fl.us  
Gloria DePradine – FDEP Central District, gloriajean.depradine@dep.state.fl.us  
Reggie Phillips – FDEP Central District, reggie.phillips@dep.state.fl.us  
  

 
 


